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   MINUTES 

ACTE Administration Business Meeting 

December 8, 2017 
5:00 pm, Delta Ballroom D 

 

Call to Order 
Welcome 
Introductions  

President Janet Goble called the meeting to order at 5:04 PM CST and thanked those 
in attendance. VP-Elect, Patrick Biggerstaff, was introduced. 
 

Affiliate 
Updates 

National Council of Local Administrators:  Dave Keaton 
• We had a great Best Practices meeting in Albuquerque, New Mexico with over 

400 in attendance. Next year’s conference will be in Louisville, Kentucky, 
September 26-28. 

• #NCLAchat is a Twitter “chat” that focuses on current issues pertinent to the 
role of the CTE administrator. 

• NCLA awards two Berryman scholarships (new attendees are eligible for 
complimentary conference registration and $750 travel stipend) that are given 
each year to CTE administrators that attend the BP&I in CTE Conference. 

• Extensive work on website as part of the new branding highlights - 
membership, scholarships, the name change strategy which is like FFA, and 
the social media presence using Twitter.  

 
Career and Technical Education Equity Council:  Jeanette Thomas 

• Just had business meeting where new officers were slated so the new 
president, Twyler Earl, will tell you about CTEEC. 

• Twyler asked the group if they knew was CTEEC is? A group of professionals 
that help with equity and access across special populations with a unique focus 
for students that are under employed including TANF for disadvantaged 
students that are seeking to gain self-efficiency and those suffering from 
mental health and chemical dependency and addiction. 

o Highlights from the annual conference were shared. 
o Ben Williams, from the National Alliance for Partnerships in Equity, was 

introduced. 

Policy Manual Vote on proposed change to term limits 
•  Prior to this suggested change, we’ve never had term limits in place. (See 

handout with changes in red print) 
• Christine Davidson (Utah) motioned that the proposed changes be accepted as 

presented. 
• Dwight Hughes (Oklahoma) seconded. 
• Motion carried. 

 

Fellows Patrick Biggerstaff - Fellows program overview  
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• Look on Twitter for “biggerstaffIN” to read about the current fellows; they are a 
great family of people learning about networking and advocacy.  

• This is the first year the Admin Division will have two fellows: 
o Kaleen Barnett, New Professionals Fellow cohort 
o Christopher Neff, Experienced Fellow cohort 

 

Legislative 
Issues 

Steve DeWitt, ACTE Deputy Executive Director 
• ACTE activities – BOD just approved a new strategic plan prioritizing the next 

few years. The five themes addressed in the strategic plan include: member 
value and engagement, professional and leadership development, advocacy 
and awareness, strategic partnerships, and innovation. 

• ACTE is also working on four content priorities and is focused on building 
content around these priorities to support members: 

o Employer-Educator Connections 
▪ Career Pavilion/Trade Association Conversation 
▪ Sector Sheets (Pearson sponsor) – snapshot of high skill/high 

need areas (providing a mailing to over 5,000 school counselors 
via Pearson sponsorship) 

• Four (4) Industry Insider Tours launching this year – info to be released soon 
• Middle School CTE/Career Development (Xello sponsor) 

o Career Exploration in Middle School: Setting Students on the Path to 
Success publication 

• Teacher Educator Pipeline – teacher “skills gap” 
• Administrator Support 

o New book series for administrators (NOCTI partnership) 
o Free online course via CTE Learn (Project Management Institute 

Educational Foundation sponsor) - Currently 4 modules are available. 5 
will be ready in the spring; go to ctelearn.org for listing of courses being 
offered. 

 
Alisha Hyslop, ACTE Director, Public Policy 

• Overseeing advocacy and research, Perkins and policy issues 
• Policy challenges: Please let ACTE staff know if you have policy challenges, 

members are critical to our issues. For example, post 9/11 GI Bill has had 
issues that members alerted us to and finally got fixed five years later; 

• Four big issues related to CTE Perkins Reauthorization – House bill passed in 
June, waiting on Senate, not talking right now so it is a waiting game for 
action, Secretarial Authority is spilling over from ESSA and is impacting Perkins 
(and higher education as well); 

o The fiscal year 2018 Year Continuing Resolution Funding - December 22 
Extension – no agreement for spending caps for discretionary spending 
(domestic and defense). They must reach an agreement on spending 
caps before this can move forward. 

o Tax Bill – Both the House and the Senate have approved and want in 
place before the end of the year. Education provisions include the 

https://www.acteonline.org/general.aspx?id=12066#.WjGjaVWnGUk
https://www.acteonline.org/general.aspx?id=12066#.WjGjaVWnGUk
http://ctelearn.org/
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teacher supply and materials deduction ($250). House would eliminate. 
Senate doubled it to $500. ACTE is advocating for Senate position. 

▪ Student loan interest deduction and employer-provided tuition 
deduction eliminated in House bill. 

▪ SALT (state and local taxes) are currently able to be deducted. 
House bill proposes $10,000 for property taxes and none of the 
others. Senate bill put back the property taxes piece at the last 
minute, but still none of the other taxes either. 

o Higher Education Act Reauthorization – Comprehensive piece of 
legislation came out Friday, December 8 from House Republicans. Quite 
extensive (500+ pages). Financial aid options are consolidated to one 
PELL grant, work study, and student loan; significant cuts in financial 
aid; ACTE is optimistic related to issues in CTE but concerned about 
cuts in financial aid and quality overall; mentioned Jobs Act related to 
PELL; work-study, apprenticeships (WBL) positives; all teacher 
development grants have been dropped and eliminated. 

• Dave Keaton from Maine asked about Methods of Administration reviews by 
the state office. These are not part of Perkins specifically, but instead part of 
federal civil rights laws.  Jeanette Thomas stated that the gentleman should 
reach out to his regional OCR office if you have a concern or need assistance. 

 

VISION 2017 
Highlights 

1. Thanks to subcommittee—if anyone is interested in helping next year let Patrick or 
Janet know. 

2. Admin 101: A Bootcamp for New Administrators & Admin 201: Advanced (pre-con 
sessions) were a huge success. 

3. Division opening session – was well attended. 
4. Division Conference Information Center – Patrick and his wife were behind the 

scenes getting the information center together and manned. 
5. Networking reception – thanks, Ford Next Generation Learning for their 

sponsorship. 
 

Discussion 1. Membership:  4,952 as of 11/15/17 almost to 5,000 
2. National Policy Seminar (March 5-7, Crystal Gateway Marriott, Arlington, VA); 

evening reception on Sunday night 
3. Jason Weise, announced the social media contest winners: 

a. Casey Dees - $10 
b. Markeba Warfield - $10 
c. Deborah McKintosh - $25 
d. Larry Garrity - $10 
e. Brandon Macrafic - $10 
f. Stalinda Sanders - $10 
g. Lynsey Singleton - $25 

4. Gift disbursement of a charger was provided to those in attendance. 
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Adjournment Janet Goble adjourned the meeting at 5:58 PM CST. 
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Appendices 
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